
  
NORTH MUSKEGON PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

Board of Education 
Regular Meeting 

MS/HS Library 
August 28, 2023 

 
APPROVED MINUTES 

 

President, William Meier, called the Regular Board meeting of the North Muskegon Board of Education to 
order at 6:01 p.m. 
 
PRESENT: W. Meier, M. Moulton, S. Bliss, C. Nedeau, B. Scheerer L. Winter, and S. Burmeister 
 
ABSENT: none 
 
OTHERS 
PRESENT:  Curt Babcock, Kristie Hall, Jennifer Schultz, Jon Allen, Paul Henderson, Jessica Wiseman, CJ 
Bennett, Lindsey Bentley-Kittel, Christine Koman, Christy McClain and Rose Guilez 
 

Consent Agenda 
It was moved by L. Winter seconded by S. Burmeister to approve the consent agenda.  Motion approved by 
all present board members. 

 
Public Comments 

None 
 
Committee Reports 

Finance Committee – The committee met to discuss June and July accounts payables, financials, cc, food 
service budget, cleaning RFP’s. 
 

New Business 
 
8.28.23 - 553 – 2nd Reading and Approval of Neola Policy Updates 
It was moved by S. Burmeister, supported by C. Nedeau to approve the 2nd Reading and Approval of Neola 
Policy Updates as presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
8.28.23 - 554 – Approval of May Choir/Orchestra trip to NYC 
It was moved by B. Scheerer, supported by C. Nedeau to approve May Choir/Orchestra trip to NYC as 
presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
8.28.23 - 555 – Approval of 6th Grade camp at Grace Adventures 
It was moved by M. Moulton, supported by B. Scheerer to approve 6th Grade camp at Grace Adventures as 
presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
8.28.23 - 556 – Approval of Virtual Course Offerings 
It was moved by C. Nedeau, supported by L. Winter to approve the Virtual Course Offerings as presented.    
Motion approved by all board members. 
 



8.28.23 - 557 – Approval of Custodial Contract with Enviro-Clean 
It was moved by S. Bliss, supported by B. Scheerer to approve Custodial Contract with Enviro-Clean as 
presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 

Board Comments 
S. Burmeister – Susan welcomed kiddos into the school today, everyone was excited for school. 
W. Meier – Will welcomed everyone back to the school year. 
M. Moulton – Mary mentioned that Norse Education Foundation grants would be reviewed this week and 
decisions soon.  Mary just attended a MASB Legal update and she will share at committee meetings.  Mary 
wished all a great new school year. 
S. Bliss – None 
B. Scheerer – Ben is looking forward to new school year, grounds look good.  Ben is looking forward to the 
Bond Renewals. 
C. Nedeau – Carolyn welcomed everyone back to the school year. 
L. Winter – Lisa commented that she would like to see school updates at NM City Council meetings and she 
would like to do this. 
C. Babcock – Curt stated awesome start to the year.  Curt thanked Community United Methodist for their 
parking lot availability for the school year to parents at drop off and pick up. 
 

Adjournment 
With there being no further business before the Board of Education, Carolyn Nedeau, Secretary, adjourned 
the meeting at 6:18 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Kristie Hall, Recording Secretary   
Carolyn Nedeau, Secretary Board of Education 
 
 
 


